Minutes of the DLPOA Meeting September 9, 2003 
Meeting called to order at 7:42 pm.


Members Present:  Bill Figley, Carol Van SpyBrook, Diane Hallinen, Marty Bopp, Todd Goolsby, Karol Grove, Julie Magill, Jim Debbrecht, Carol Schemanske.

Civic Committee Members Present:  Carol Van SpyBrook,  Dave Geen, Mick Bell

Also Present: Darci Stevenson and John Pallister

Secretary’s Report: The minutes were read, amended, then approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  The Civic Committee Transactions were reviewed.  As of September 9, 2003 the running balance was $49,219.98.  The Board’s transactions were also reviewed. Bills from the Oakland Sheriff’s Department have not yet been submitted.  Total expenses so far are $18, 734.80.  A discussion was held concerning the reserve fund.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.

Greenbelt Report:  Tools for removing Glossy Buckthorn were purchased from Peter’s hardware.  Excellent progress has been made on the Oakland side north of East Beach in controlling this invasive.  Dave Mindell will be hired to do some major work this fall in the vicinity of the Main Park.  Diane briefly discussed her concerns on the issue of the numerous paths that lead from resident’s homes to the park lands.  This will be addressed at the annual meeting.  A letter was sent from the Civic Committee to the lot owner who planted violets on the parkland.  The proposed 2004 budget will be $3100, unchanged from 2002 and 2003.
Beach Maintenance/Park Reservations/Grass and Garbage:  The port-a-johns at the East and West Beaches will be removed the 3rd week of September.  The port-a-john on the trail will be moved to the Main Park. This will remain in the park this fall and possibly into the winter, depending on demand.  The beach clean up schedule will be extended on an as needed basis.
Security:  We had 36 patrols this year, down from our usual 40.  The total bill for the patrols will be around $9000.  The gate locking has gone well, the total so far for gate locking is $2050.  Contact with a new locksmith has been made. A proposal was made and approved for spending up to $6000 on new locks and keys.  This money will come out of this years and next year’s security budget.
Fish and Water: The canoe with the bee’s nest was taken care of by Marty and Todd, and the canoe’s owner.  

Park Maintenance: A tree on the Briarhill Park was accidentally chopped down. This was a dead tree. The Board will not be paying for this since the tree was not an immediate hazard, but the Board will fund the chipping of the dead wood.  There is still a large amount of chipping to be done this fall, much of it left over from the ice storm.  

Old Business: Mick Bell of the Civic Committee requested the Board to consider a proposal to create a committee to circulate a petition for changing the bylaws.  The petition will be available at the annual meeting.  This proposal was made and passed.

New Business:  John Pallister, the webmaster for the Dunham Lake Web Site, requested that agendas for Board Meetings get posted to the site prior to the meeting.  He will be making a link to real estate companies available on the site.

The annual meeting will be held at the Dunham Lake Golf Club on October 7th at 7 pm.

Meeting adjouned at  9:20

Minutes taken by Diane Hallinen

